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	Apologies were noted from the following members of DEC:
Jay Surti, Dudley Flynn, Rick Cooper, Roger Granville, Neil Coleman, Annushia Goede, David Salamons

	1
	Meeting opened by Jean Gamester, District Director, who outlined the general protocol for the meeting.
The District 91 Mission Statement was read out by Samir Malak.

	2
	Confirm Roll Call and Quorum

District Parliamentarian, David Sutcliffe, confirmed the roll call and the extent to which we are quorate by declaring that 22 out of 35 members of the DEC were present.

David declared that the meeting was quorate and that decisions taken at the meeting would be binding on the District Executive Committee (DEC).

	3
	Recommendations to fill District Officer vacancies

Jean Gamester read list of newly appointed officers since the last District Council meeting

· Division K Director – Annushia Goede

· Area 8 Director – Laurent Nicourt

· Area 9 Director – Daniel Broadhead

· Area 42 Director – Laura McHarrie

· Area 58 Director – Peter Varholak

· Area 59 Director – Robert Wyatt

No objections were raised.
Jean Gamester declared these officers to be agreed by the DEC by unanimous consent.
For information, please also note that the following appointive officers have been appointed by and serve at the will of the District Director, subject to the approval of the District 91 Council in November:
· Administration Manager: Helena Brewer

· Finance Manager: Adnan Lateef

· Public Relations Manager: Sue Fish

· Parliamentarian: David Sutcliffe, DTM

	4
	District Success Plan presented for review and approval

Vanessa King and Dorothea Stuart, presented the 2015-16 District 91 Success Plan.

Members speaking:- George Chiesa, Doug New, Chris Rose, Richard Blackman, Florian Bay, Samir Malak, Fahad Alturkait
No objections were raised.
Jean Gamester declared adoption of the District’s Success Plan by unanimous consent of the District Executive Committee.  It will be presented to the District 91 Council in November for final approval, with this committee’s recommendation.

	5
	District Budget presented for review and approval

Jean Gamester yielded control of the meeting to Vanessa King.

Jean Gamester and Adnan Lateef, the 2015-16 District Director and Finance Manager respectively, presented the 2015-16 District Budget.
Members speaking: Steve Brewer, George Chisea, Sue Pellow, Fahad, Samir Malak, Hilary Briggs, Dorothea Stuart, David Sutcliffe, Chris Rose, Barry Greenan, Laura McHarrie.
No objections were raised.
Vanessa King declared adoption of the District’s Budget by unanimous consent of the District Executive Committee.  It will be presented to the District 91 Council in November for final approval, with this committee’s recommendation.
Vanessa King yielded control of the meeting back to Jean Gamester.

	6
	2014/15 Audit Report
Jean Gamester called Adnan Lateef to present the 2014-15 Year End Audit Report

Members speaking: Hilary Briggs, George Chiesa.
No objections were raised.
Jean Gamester declared adoption of the 2014-15 Year End Audit Report by unanimous consent of the District Executive Committee.  It will be presented to the District 91 Council in November for final approval, with this committee’s recommendation.
Jean Gamester thanked the members of the Audit Committee, Mike Thompson, Errol Williamson and Chinkata Okpara, as well as 2014-15 District 91 Treasurer Stephen Edun, for their hard work in auditing and managing the finances of District 91 in 2014 15.

	7
	Report on the District Success Plan and Distinguished Program progress:

Jean Gamester called on each member of the District Executive Council to present a 60 second report on their progress in delivering the District Mission of Building New Clubs and 

Supporting all clubs in achieving excellence.

· 60 second reports from Division Directors and Area Directors 


Division B Tazud Miah (on behalf of Neil Coleman), Area B8  Laurent Nicourt


Division H Chris Rose, Area H14 Doug New, H55 Sue Pellow


Division J Richard Blackman, J42 Laura McHarrie, J46 Eric Skates


Division K Samir Malak (on behalf of Annushia Goede), K31 Fahad Alturkait,

K35 Samir Malak, K58 Peter Varholak, K59 Robert Wyatt


Division L Barry Greenan, L33 Florian Bay, L34 Barry  Greenan (on behalf of Jay Surti), L47 Barry Greenan (on behalf of Dudley Flynn), L56 George Chiesa, L61 Steve Brewer

· 60 second reports from District Leadership Team members Hilary Briggs, Sue Fish,

Helena Brewer, Adnan Lateef, Dorothea Stuart and Vanessa King.
Jean Gamester yielded control of the meeting to Vanessa King.
Jean Gamester provided her report as District Director, and also provided feedback from the Toastmasters International Business Meeting and District Leader Training.
Vanessa King yielded control of the meeting back to Jean Gamester. 

	8
	AOB
Motion raised by member George Chisea, seconded by Fahad Alturkait that the next time the PR consultant is to be selected, it will not be renewed automatically and should go out to tender.
Members speaking for motion: Laura McHarrie, Chris Rose
Members speaking against the motion: Dorothea Stuart, Hilary Briggs
A motion to refer this motion to committee, and that this committee would include George Chiesa, was proposed by Vanessa King and seconded by Samir Malak.
No objections were raised, and the motion was accepted by unanimous consent.

There was a discussion on the question of customs duty from items received from TMI.

Members speaking: Richard Blackman, Robert Wyatt, Hilary Briggs, George Chiesa.

	9
	There being no further business, Jean Gamester declared the DEC meeting adjourned at 1:05 pm.  The next meeting of the District 91 Executive Committee will take place on 6th November 2015 at 7:30 pm at the Marriott Hotel in Swindon.
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